WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL <u>www.welshstdonats.co.uk</u> July 2017

The Community Council expressed their sadness on hearing of the recent death of Tony and Faith Williams. Tony had been our County Councillor for many years and both were well known to everyone in Welsh St Donats and beyond for their staunch support of the community.

HENDREWENNOL: The Inquiry report is published on the Planning Inspectorate website. The Inspector upheld the appeal and quashed the Planning Enforcement Notice that had been served on the Hendrewennol business by Vale of Glamorgan Council.

POLICE: Inquiries are ongoing into malicious communications via Facebook in the community during June.

CO-OPTION: As no applications for candidates had been received the Community Council, on the instruction of the Election Office, are in the process of contacting two people in suitable geographical locations in the community to fill the remaining vacancies on the Council.

ACTIVE TRAVEL: If you would like to take part in an on-going consultation go to Vale of Glamorgan Council's website, put Active Travel into the search and click on 'how can I get involved'.

FINANCE: Payments were made to GreenVenture Lawn and Weed for grass cutting in June (£410.00).

PLANNING: A planning application for 17 Tair Onen was discussed and comments submitted to the Vale Council.

Our next meeting is on the 8th August, the agenda will be displayed on the notice boards and website at least three clear days before the meeting. Residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors regarding any items on the Agenda at the start of the meeting. If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting so it can be included on the agenda. The website has further information about the Community Council. Please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk clerkwsd@gmail.com 01446 774833